Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

62-600.420
Minimum Treatment Standards - Technology Based Effluent Limitations (TBELs)

62-600.540
Underground Injection

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 9, 2022, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to sections 120.542 and 403.201, F.S. from Miami-Dade County Water and Sewer Department (MDC). The petitioner requested it be granted a temporary variance from Sections 403.085(2), 403.085(4) and 403.086(1)(b). F.S., and subsections 62-600.540(1) and 62-600.420(3), F.A.C., from the applicable requirements for secondary treatment standards for the disposal of wastewater from the dewatering centrifuges through an industrial injection well system located at the MDC Central District Wastewater Treatment Plant into Class G-IV groundwater. The facility is located at 3989 Rickenbacker Causeway, Miami, Florida 33149. The petition has been assigned OGC #22-0250 and Facility ID #FL0024805-037-DWIP.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Norva Blandin, Southeast District Office, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406; by email at Norva.Blandin@floridadep.gov; by phone at (561)681-6728, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Southeast District office at (561)681-6600.

Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
